

Minutes of a meeting of Burneside Parish Council held at St Oswald's Church Room, Burneside, on Tuesday 29th July 2025 at 7pm.

Present were Councillors William Huck (Chairman), Philip Alder, Tonia Armer, Jennifer Harrison, Patricia Holt, Julie Huck and Derrick Wade, three members of the public and Parish Clerk Kevin Price. Apologies for absence were accepted from Councillor Stephen Roberts.

Council Vacancies:

One application for co-option had been received, after the agenda had been published, so this will be an agenda item at the next meeting. The Council continues to advertise for more Councillors. The resignation from the Council of Patricia Holt, who is leaving the area, was noted. The Chairman thanked her for her service to the community during her time as a Councillor and wished her well for the future.

Councillor's Declarations of Interest:

The Chairman had attended training on the Code of Conduct and attention had been drawn to the necessity of Councillor's Declarations of Interest being up to date and on the websites of both Westmorland & Furness Council and Burneside Parish Council.

The Clerk had been in touch with Westmorland & Furness Council and they had assured him that all Burneside Councillors are up to date, although the W&F website is not, due to W&F having an administrative back log, this will be checked in a few weeks to make sure they have updated it. Nevertheless, the importance of updating Declarations as and when necessary, was emphasised.

Updates: Councillor William Huck reported as follows:

- a. Lune Gorge M6 works- they sent useful response and there is to be a drop in event.
- b. Emergency Plan- contact had been received from CVS and W&F, including re key holders for the Church (safe place), the plan will be updated again so it is the most up to date it can be.
- c. The faded road markings and bridge pothole had been reported again.
- d. The website has been updated, the change over just needs to be sorted.
- e. A roadside cutting information request needs to be completed.
- f. Peter Thornton from W&F will come to the next meeting to discuss Highways and answer questions.
- g. Progress Housing confirmed works are planned for the overgrown hedge opposite the Millennium Green.
- h. Fly tipping at the top of Hollins Lane was reported.
- i. A useful public U.U meeting had been had at the Church Room one evening to discuss the next steps for the sewer upgrade project.
- j. A poster from the Clean River Kent Campaign had been received and will be shared with the Council's contacts.
- k. Station Road lighting project- correspondence had been received from Burneside Community Energy that this will not be moving forward at the current time despite efforts to secure a location for lighting.
- l. Grass areas at Hollins bus shelter and by the telephone box do not seem to have been cut again.
- m. Mill footpath – Hannah Hill from Croppers has informed the Council that the maintenance works are planned but not yet started.
- n. Councillor Roberts had reported a tree down on the Mill footpath.
- o. The Parish benches had been shown to the Handyman.
- p. The planters had been planted by Councillor Julie Huck with plants from the Church plant sale.
- q. Car Littering signs still need to go up on Hollins and Burneside Road.
- r. Councillor Alder queried the state of the old toilet block, the previous report/ correspondence with W&F Council will be followed up.
- s. Councillor Wade reported that he had chased up the traffic lights situation at the Church, the works had been completed but the traffic lights not yet removed.



Dear Friends,
I do hope that everyone has been able to have a good holiday and now feels relaxed and refreshed.

Our schools will be gearing up for a new term Please pray for:

Teachers, teaching assistants and ancillary staff.

The children, especially those attending school for the first time or moving to a new school or college.

Young people preparing to leave home to attend university
- especially those leaving for the first time.

College and university lecturers.



September is the time of year when we get back to our routines after the summer break. As whole-life disciples (*learners*) we are all called to learn from Jesus and live like Him. God wants us to make a difference in our workplaces and schools, and with family and friends. As Paul writes:

'And whatever you do, whether in word or deed, do it all in the name of the Lord Jesus, giving thanks to God the Father through Him.' (Colossians 3:17).

'WHATEVER you do': God is at work in every aspect of our lives. He can use whatever we do to make a difference to those around. Do we believe this? Our lives shouldn't be like an orange, segmented into the sacred and secular, but more like an apple, in which all of our **'Whatever YOU do':** God wants to use us to share God's love as we serve others around us, wherever we spend time. We can trust Him for the resources we need hour by hour, day by day, year by year. What do we need from Him?

'Whatever you DO': We work for God alone, in responding to God's love for us. How does this perspective make a difference when what we do is hard, unrewarding, or even unappreciated by others?

A man standing on a train platform was asked one day: *'Who are you?'* He replied, *'I am a Christian thinly disguised as an accountant.'* If we were asked the same question ourselves, how would we respond? As disciples of Jesus Christ, our identity is rooted in God and His call upon our lives. For each of us, September means learning from Jesus about how we might live for Him in the different places we find ourselves.

With love and prayers

Jean

St.OSWALD'S CHURCH, SEPTEMBER SERVICES

- 7th 4pm Evening Worship
- 14th 11am Holy Communion
- 21st 11am Harvest Festival
- 28th 11am Holy Communion



Weekly Evening Prayers at St.Oswald's Church

Starting again in September
Tuesdays @ 5.30pm
in the Chapel



Book of Common Prayer
Communion in
The Lady Chapel
every Wednesday 9.30am



If there is anything you would
like to put in the newsletter
please email
amanda@dashaw.co.uk by the
3rd Sunday of the month

ST OSWALD'S CHURCH
Soup Lunches



FIRST SATURDAY OF THE MONTH
OCTOBER 4th
NOVEMBER 1st
DECEMBER 6th
EVERYONE WELCOME
FROM 12PM
soup & roll; hot drink & biscuits
£5 per person

Made with PosterMyWall.com

- c. Groups of bikers had been seen riding through the parish at high speeds late in the evenings. This seems to have now been resolved with none seen recently.
- d. Gowan Lea residents have asked if the Council will fund the plants for their planters, the Clerk confirmed this would be fine and they will just need to send receipts.

Date of the next meeting:

Tuesday 2nd September 2025 at 7pm at St Oswald's Church Room, Burneside.
(Councillor Peter Thornton (Cabinet Member for Highways, IT and Ferry)
will attend and speak at the start of the meeting

Highways: Councillor Harrison went through her report, which had also been circulated to all Councillors. *The following points were discussed.*

- a. Proposed Zebra Crossing near the school. This is to be considered in the current financial year but will take considerable planning and design.
- b. Proposed 20 mph speed limit. This is to be consulted upon during 2026-2027. This would be an enforceable speed limit, unlike a '20's plenty'.
- c. Replacement village entry sign on Hollins Lane. This proposal would need a Private Works Agreement and it was agreed by the Council for Councillor Harrison to take this forward with W&F and bring the agreement back to the Council for consideration.
- d. SIDs and poles. Councillor Harrison will ask Helen Karasslan for some costings to install 'double monitoring cables' for seven days and who would analyse the data, rather than pay for SIDs, poles and the cost of installation. Once costings are received these can be compared and discussed.
- e. Bowston signage for parked cars/ road narrowing and the right turn was agreed a considerable time ago but never undertaken by Highways, they have assured this work will be completed. The sign for the right hand is going to be moved back but currently obscured by foliage. This has also now been reported for action.
- f. Reports continue to be made online regarding a variety of highways problems and Councillors are encouraged to monitor a particular stretch of road or an area, which they can report regularly and send any reports on to Councillor Harrison so that she can keep track/ a record of these. Parishioners are also engaged to submit reports on the Highways Reporting System.

Bowston Noticeboard: It was agreed to leave this in situ for the present but to continue looking out for a suitable site for a new noticeboard. In the meantime, important notices are being laminated for use in the damaged board.

Westmorland & Furness Councillor: The Council is concerned at the lack of attendance or support from the Ward Councillor for Westmorland & Furness Council and feels that the Upper Kent Ward is not as well represented as it should be and it is understood that our Councillor is now an Independent Councillor. The Clerk agreed to write to Councillor Jonathan Brook, Leader of Westmorland & Furness Council, for advice. If a report was received on a regular basis, whilst not ideal, it would compensate somewhat for the non-attendance.

Bryce Institute committee: There are potentially two places on the Bryce Institute committee for the Parish Council to be represented, previously Councillor Notley had undertaken this role. The Annual Meeting is taking place soon; Councillor William Huck will try to attend that, depending on when he returns from holiday. The Clerk explained that any representatives would not become Trustees of the Institute, a couple of Councillors are interested and the Clerk will contact the Bryce Institute for some further information for them to decide at the next meeting.

Hollins Lane bus shelter area: Hannah Hill has asked Mark Cropper regarding the ownership of this piece of land, and a response is awaited. It is felt that this information is needed before issues that have been raised can be properly investigated. Councillor Julie Huck has previously asked the school re the overhanging branches. The grass cutting will be followed up again, amongst other things.

Correspondence:

- a. There is to be an Afternoon Tea in aid of breast cancer at the Church on Sunday 24th August, 2-5pm.
- b. CALC are looking for items for their Annual Review.
- c. The NJC pay agreement has been circulated, this will be an agenda item for the next meeting.
- d. It was noted that the Council is required to have a Sexual Harassment Policy, this will be an agenda item for the next meeting.
- e. A resident had emailed to say the bus shelter at Sprint Holme looks good after it's repainting.
- f. The overgrown hedge at Sprint Holme has been mentioned to the W&F Council again.
- g. A closure notice for Hollins Lane had been circulated and shared.

Open Forum:

- a. Spraying of roadsides on Sharps Lane has taken place, the Clerk will contact Ellergreen Estates.
- b. Councillor Wade commented that if any traffic lights are required in the future for the U.U project at Carlingdale there should adequate signage well before the lights to warn motorists.

